
Newsletter Term 1  - Fair Play to All  Page  1 

 

Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter  

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N 

WEEK 8 TERM 1 2021 

The Department of Education have adjusted the COVID-
19 guidelines advising that parents are now allowed on 
site. To keep within these guidelines, we ask that all 
parents and visitors who wish to come on site must still 
sign in and follow COVID-19 guidelines. We are 
encouraging parents to continue to wait at the gates to 
collect their students so we are able to monitor guidelines within the school 
grounds. 
 
Notes have been sent home in regard to the upcoming Easter Hat Parade 
and primary assemblies. In order to stay within the COVID-19 numbers we 
are asking that only one parent/carer attend these activities. Information 
will be sent out shortly about bookings for our Parent/Teacher evenings 
which will be happening early next term. Thank you for your assistance 
and co-operation. 
 
Congratulations to our champion swimmers, Peter McCallum, Bethany 
Crocker, Noah Hatty and Abigail Crocker who will be competing in the 
State Carnival in April. Also, congratulations to our Stage 3 students who 
won the recent STEM competition in Wagga and to our students who 
competed in the Science and Engineering Challenge. 
 
Coolamon Central School has secured staff funding to create an extra 
class for this year. The class, Year 2/3 Amber, will commence at the 
beginning of Term 2. Amberôs creation will have a positive impact on 
several of our existing classes, the most exciting of all being reduced class 
sizes. Smaller student numbers allow teachers to give more individual 
attention to each child, and as a result, improve student learning 
outcomes. We are pleased to announce Mr Khalili will be the Year 2/3 
Amber teacher, and the lessons will take place in the libraryôs main 
classroom. 
 
I would like to ask all parents/carers to support the school in ensuring that 
their children use their mobile phones and electronic devices 
appropriately. The school allows secondary students to use their phones 
before school and at recess and lunchtime. The majority of our students 
follow this rule but we do have problems with a small minority. If these 
phones are not used in the right manner and time, they will be confiscated 
and I will be asking parents to come and pick the phones up. Also, please 
be aware that too much time on a device at night does greatly affect a 
studentôs alertness and academic engagement. 
 
Mr John Beer 
Principal 

 

 TERM ONE 2021 

 

MAR 

17 Paul Kelly Cup @ 

 Jubilee Oval 

18  Primary Western AFL 

 Trials 

 Primary Cricket @ 

 Junee 

19 Primary Eastern AFL 

 Trials 

 Primary Assembly @ 

 2.10pm in Hall 

22  Secondary Boys 

 Football Trials 

23  Secondary Golf Stroke 

 Play 

 Chess Competition @ 

 Saint Mary Mackillop 

 College Wagga 

24  SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 REROC Youth 

 Leadership Forum @ 

 CSU 

25 Secondary Girls 

 Netball Trials 

29 Whole School 

 Athletics Carnival  

 Secondary Girls AFL 

 Trials  

30  Secondary Rugby 

 League Trials 

APRIL 

1  Easter Hat Parade 

 FINAL DAY TERM 1 
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The clever students of Opal have been working 
so hard to improve their writing. Early in the 
Term, students were asked to think about what it 
was they were grateful for. Miss Ryan and Mrs 
Dunn were blown away by their beautiful ideas! 
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